
Vermont Chapter report for 2018 
 

 

2018 has been a quiet year here in Vermont.  The Mt. Olga Tower which is located in a very popular 

state campground in southern Vermont now has a new steel grated stairway which has made the 

structure more stable and less prone to ice accumulation for winter hikers. 

 

All the glass windows in the cab have been removed to prevent any further damage from vandals. 

 

Mark Haughwout reports that the trail to the Gale Mountain tower has been improved with repairs. 

 

Our northern correspondent reports that no new developments have taken place in the Northeast 

Kingdom. 

 

The Stratton Mountain Fire tower summit caretakers report a count of 1200 Visitors for the 2018 Season 

(slightly down from 1300 Visitors in 2015) 
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